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PTS GIVES LEADERSHIP TO REFORMED ECUMINISM IN SOUTH ASIA 
 

 
 

The 8TH South Asia Conference of the Reformed Presbyterian Fellowship (RPF) was held during 9-12 
January 2018 in Bangalore. Ninety delegates from all across the states of India, Bangladesh, Australia 
and The Netherlands, (comprised of twenty denominations, organizations and churches) attended 
the conference. The first hour of the conference was observed to commemorate the 500 Years of the 
Protestant Reformation. Dr. Melle Herman Oosterhuis (DVN), of the Netherlands led the devotion.   
 
Rev. L. Roshyama Hrangchal, President of the RPF, and Vice Principal, PTS, in his keynote address 
welcomed the participants and thanked the Lord for the opportunity to learn and share our 
experiences under the umbrella of the Reformed Presbyterian Fellowship. In his address, he spoke on 
the theme of the conference, “Reformed Perspectives in Ministry Leadership in South Asia,” and 
expressed the need for godly leadership and on present leadership styles and traditional practises in 
the light of the Biblical principles. PTS teachers and graduates took active parts in the conference. 
 
Based on the theme of the conference, research and reflection papers were presented on the 
following topics: The Role of a Pastor in the Reformed Tradition (Dr. Matthew Ebenezer), New 
Testament Perspectives on Pastoral Ministry (Rev. Vijai Tagore), The Role of Ruling Elders/Officers in 
Ministry (Rev. Charles A), Ministry Leadership Styles in South Asia, (Rev. Hiralal Solanki), Sustainable 
Ministry Models in South Asia (Dr. Mohan Chacko), Sustainable Ministry Models with Emphasis on 
Financial Resourcing (Dr. VL Nghakthang), Legal Aspects of Ministry Leadership (Dr. Sarasu Thomas). 
Each of the papers was responded by assigned leaders followed by general discussion. Worship 
services were led by Rev. Abhishek Barla and Rev. Lawrence Ralsun. Delegates from various 
denominations led each of the seven sessions. The conference was concluded with the ministry of 
the sacrament. Rev. Paul Billy Arnold, senior pastor of the Bangalore Presbyterian church 
administered the Lord’s Supper. 
 
The conference elected its new officers as follows, most of whom are associated with PTS: President: 
Rev. L. Roshyama Hrangchal (‘91) Uttarakhand, Vice President: Rev. G. Paul Raj (01), Karnataka, 
Secretary: Rev. Samit Mishra (’07) Madhya Pradesh, Treasurer: Rev. Pau Gualnam (PTS board 
member) Manipur, Members: Rev. Edwin Singh, Tamilnadu, Rev. Shyam Babu, Madhya Pradesh, 
Advisor: Dr. Mohan Chacko, (Uttarakhand). 
 



7TH HINDI EXTENTION GRADUATION JANUARY 2018 
 

 

 
The 7th Graduation service of our Hindi Extension program from two centres in Gurgaon and Dehradun was held on 
25th January, 2018. It was exciting to see the graduating class coming with their families to witness the ceremony all 
the way from various states of north India such as Punjab, Haryana, Uttar Pradesh, Bihar, New Delhi, Uttarakhand, 
Rajasthan and Gujarat. The students belong to Pentecostal, Presbyterian and Church of North India denominations. 
Normally graduation takes place at the centres where classes are held. This time, two centres at their choice came 
together at PTS for the graduation ceremony. 
 
At present, classes are held at different times in batches in Kanpur, Jabalpur, Gurgaon, Dehradun, Rajasthan, 
Maharashtra, Gujarat, Uttarkashi, and in New Delhi. Invitations are received from Odisha, Patiala and Moradabad 
(UP) and we hope to start centres in these places shortly. It is encouraging to see the enthusiasm and feedback 
received from the students of this Hindi extension program. Apart from the regular graduate and postgraduate 
program, PTS also provides training grass roots workers coordinated by Mr. Nitin Lal (PTS ’12). The program operates 
with some members of the faculty and our alumni in several states of our country.   
 

WINTER FEST 2018 
The annual Winter Fest was held this year on 10 February 2018. Varieties of North, South, North East foods and 
bakery goods; household items, electronics, arts, painting and used clothes were available for sale. Games such as 
volley ball, badminton, and table tennis were organized. The day started with an opening prayer at 10:30 AM 
followed by the sale of coupons. It was a good time to relax and enjoy the sunny day with many friends who came 
that day – a day well spent! With good crowds, all the food items were sold out. A good amount of the household 
items, books, used clothes and electronic items were sold. The proceeds of the day will be spent for special project(s) 
at the Seminary. 

 
Opening the Winterfest with prayer 

 
The last pieces of barbeque chicken! 

 
A token to buy things of your choice 



HOSTEL AND KITCHEN RENOVATION COMPLETED: We are grateful to the Lord for the improvement of 
living facilities provided to us. All the floors of the hostel rooms and verandas, including the toilets were 
paved with tiles. Each student is now provided with personal steel Almirah and locker, and new toilet 
fittings. The corridors and walls were painted with quality paints. We hope and pray that it will last for 
several years. Life in the kitchen is now made easy, hygienic and more effective with the supply of high 
quality chapatti making table, burner and mixer, fridge and other fittings. The kitchen floor also got tiles. 
 

 
A thanksgiving prayer for the men’s 
hostel renovation. 

 
One common wooden clothes closet 
replaced with individual iron closet. 

 
Bathroom floors and walls with tiles, plus 
new commode and wash basins 

 
Transformed kitchen inaugurated. 

 
Roti/chapatti table and burner 

 
Around 165 chapattis made daily. 

 

VISITORS: We are blessed to have Dr. Melle Oosterhuis with us. He has been to PTS several times in the 
past. 

PROJECTS 
 
Sponsor a student: There are several student candidates who are in need of support. Sponsor a student for 
3 or 4 years, by investing approximately $ 1800 per year/$150 per month, covering tuition and boarding. 
Any amount you can give is appreciated. Gifts and donations, indicating its purpose can be sent to any of 
the following: 
 
FROM ABROAD: 
1. Presbyterian Theological Seminary, Savings Bank Acct No. 306802010008768, Union Bank of India, 
Dehradun (Main Branch). Swift Code No: UBININBBDER, IFSC: UBIN0530689. 
2. Association for Reformed Ministries Abroad. C/o Mrs Jean A. Schreur, 4544 Van Buren, Hudsonville, MI 
49426, USA.  
3. MTW, 1600 North Brown Road, Lawrenceville, GA 30043, USA. 
 
FROM WITHIN INDIA:  
Presbyterian Theological Seminary, Savings Bank Acct No. 306802010008758, Union Bank of India, 
Dehradun (Main Branch), IFSC: UBIN0530689. 
 

WEBSITE: Please do visit our website www.ptsindia.com for more information about us. The Newsletter and the Daily Prayer 
Guide are available at our website. Upon request, these can be sent to you by email.  
Please write to: revroshyama@ptsindia.com 
Rev. L. Roshyama Hrangchal, Editor & Vice Principal, Development & Projects. 
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